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1. Bill Number:   SB 205 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Edwards 
 

3.  Committee: Senate Courts of Justice 
 
4. Title: Purchase of service weapon 

 

5. Summary:   
 
  Current law allows specified law enforcement and public safety personnel to purchase his 

or her service weapon for $1.00 upon retirement.  The proposed legislation would expand 
that list to include any employee of the Department of Corrections with internal investigation 
authority. 

 
6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 
  
7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  See Item 8 below. 
 

8. Fiscal Implications:   
 

  Because the Department of Corrections would need to replace any handgun purchased by 
a retired special agent, the proposal could have a fiscal impact. However, the impact would be 

minimal and difficult to project. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Department of Corrections 
  
  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:   
 
  The Code section being amended by the proposed legislation has two versions:  one 

effective until July 1, 2018 (line 13) and the other effective after July 1, 2018 (line 71).  The 
proposed legislation does not adequately designate the two versions.  At line 71, there need 
to be inserted a section number and header line for the version effective after July 1, 2018. 

  
11. Other Comments:  None. 
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